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From the President’s Desk 

 

Although we begin the Sorority year virtual and in a pandemic, I still ex-

claim, “This is the day the Lord has made and we should rejoice!” In a 

time when things are so unsure, we should be grateful for all that we 

have.  

 This year, we have seen, heard, and experienced all 

sorts of things, but I have witnessed Iota Phi Lambda Sorori-

ty, Inc. and the Brilliant Beta Pi Chapter rise to the challenge 

of conducting business 100% virtual! Kudos to you and pray-

ers that we continue to work of Iota. 

 This year our theme remains the same with a shift-

ed focus. A New E.R.A. will now focus on Expectations 

Raised and Accomplished. After discussing our goals as a 

chapter, the quote from Joel Brown, the founder of Addict-

ed2success.com spoke volumes when he said, “We only get 

what we believe that we deserve. Raise the bar, raise your 

standards and you will receive a better outcome.”  
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Due to Covid 19 restrictions, the Annual President’s Workshop was 

held via Zoom on August 22, 2020. 

President Casey Preston shared her goals as President and the chap-

ter reviewed their goals for the 2020-2021 Sorority year. 

Beta Pi took care of business as we stick to the theme: A New E.R.A. 

This year, our President shared of vision of raising the expectations 

and making them a realization, even during the pandemic. 

Each member was challenged to think of ways that we could impact 

our business community with meaningful programs, while following 

the guidelines set by our governing bodies. 

We look forward to great and prosperous year as we continue the 

work of Iota Phi Lambda Sorority, Inc. 

“Raise the bar, raise your standards and you will receive a better outcome.”  

President’s Message cont. 

President’s Workshop 

Beta Pi Chapter will continue to work for a 

better outcome this sorority year!  “I chal-

lenge you, members and other readers of 

this publication, to think of ways that we, 

as a community can aid others while fol-

lowing the guidelines set forth by our gov-

ernment and the governing body of our 

Sorority. We know that we are in the mid-

dle of a pandemic, but the work CANNOT 

stop! 

 I welcome you to enjoy our quar-

terly newsletter which features highlights 

of our activities and events, auxiliaries and 

very important information/

announcements. If you wish to be featured 

in our quarterly publication, please email 

our Journalist, Velma Howze-Collins at 

betapijournalist@gmail.com. 
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Upcoming Events 

• November Executive Board 

Meeting 

November 12, 2020 

• American Education Week 

November  16-20, 2020 

• November Chapter Meeting 

November 21, 2020 

• Evelyn D. Wilkey National Essay 

Contest Due 

November 30, 2020 

• Pastries with PI, Donut Sale ends 

November 30, 2020 

 

Every year in August, Beta Pi celebrates it’s Anniversary in a big way and this year was no 

different! We celebrated by having a virtual tea. 

The committee wanted to have an event that would allow us, during the pandemic, to see each 

other and fellowship as we celebrated 72 years of service to Houston community and sur-

rounding areas. 

Thank you to our chapter Sorors, visiting Sorors and guests. Your love and support means more 

than you will every know. 

Special thanks to our Mistress of Ceremony, Soror Jennifer Jermany and the participants in our 

contest. We look forward to you all celebrating with us next year!! 
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Beta Pi Soror Bright Light- 
Soror Jacqueline Bryan-Guillory 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Soror Jacqueline Bryan-Guillory 

has been a force to be reckoned 

with since the day she was born. 

A native Houstonian, Jackie, as 

she is affectionately called, grad-

uated with honors from the 

prestigious Texas South-ern Uni-

versity. Jackie began working in 

the Houston Independent 

School District teaching middle 

school and high school English 

Language Arts and reading. In 

addition to teaching, Jackie also 

served as a volleyball coach, de-

partment team leader, new 

teacher mentor, school improve-

ment committee, text-book se-

lection committee and numer-

ous other positions and com-

mittees. 

 

One of Jackie’s proudest 

achievements as an educator is 

helping one of her students, 

who was a senior in High School, 

pass the TAKS test after she had 

previously failed the state as-

sessment 6 times. In less than 3 

weeks and with tutoring every-

day, the young lady was able to 

graduate on time and is now a 

senior in college. Since becom-

ing a member of Iota Phi Lamb-

da, Jackie has served as Ameri-

can Education Week Co-Chair , 

Recording Secretary and Corre-

sponding Secretary, in addition 

to many other committees. She 

has attended Regional Conven-

tions and just went to her 1st 

National Conference in St. 

Thomas in 2016. She currently 

holds that position of Corre-

sponding Secretary for Beta Pi.  

 

Although retired now, Jackie is 

the spearhead of our S.H. I. P.S. 

initiative, Co-Dean of Intake and 

a true “Big Sister” to everyone in 

the chapter. Jackie is the loving 

mother of a son, Gregory and a 

daughter, Monique. Jackie also 

has a unique distinction with her 

legacy status. Her mother Mary 

Bryan was a former National 

Journalist and Distinguished Iota 

Member until her passing. Her 

daughter Monique is also a 

member of Iota Phi Lambda, Inc. 

and  her daughter-in-law Ro-

nique, is also a member of the 

Beta Pi Chapter of Iota Phi 

Lambda, Sorority, Inc.  
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This month, we want to highlight our FIL, Miss Zahra John-

son. She is the niece of Soror Ronique Hinchen-Bryan and 

the oldest child with a little brother named Zachery. Zahra 

attends Drew Academy in Aldine ISD where she is in 7th 

grade. She is very active on campus and is a former National 

Junior Olympic track star. Zahra gave up track to pursue her 

love of dance. In her first year of organized dance, she was 

featured in the Aldine ISD Convocation ceremony and 

earned first place awards in solo dance competitions to 

compete Nationally in New York in the summer of 2019. She 

is currently on the dance team Dance Dynamic of The 

Woodlands, Texas. She loves to draw and create and watch 

anime. She has two beloved pets, a dog named Brandon 

and a cat named Muffin. She wants to continue to dance, 

but her dream is to become a lawyer. Her current role mod-

els are her mother, Erica Jones Johnson and our new VP-

Elect Kamala Harris.  
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Brilliant Beta Pi Fil of the Month 
Zahra Johnson 



          

As an ongoing community service project, Beta Pi Sorors will be collecting and bagging 
needed items to assist those in the Houston homeless community. By having care bags 
handy, sorors will be able to assist a homeless individual immediately. Thanks to Soror 
Jackie Guillory for this excellent idea and for spearheading this generous effort. 
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S.H.I.P.S 

 

If you would like to be 

someone’s sunshine, contact 

Soror Jacqueline Bryan-

Guillory to donate 

 TODAY!! 
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Green goes PINK!! 
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Breast Cancer Awareness  
 

 

 

Every year Breast Cancer Awareness Month is celebrated in the month of October all over the world. Our chapter 

joined in and wore pink in observance of this annual campaign to increase awareness of the disease.  

WE ARE MAKING PROGRESS 

Breast cancer death rates declined 40% from 1989 to 2016 among women. The progress is attributed to improve-

ments in early detection. 

Source: American Cancer Society 



 What are the risk factors? 

 

  Gender                                            Long menstrual history                                             Age 

Heredity/Genetic Factors                           Never having children                                     Hormones 

Personal history of breast or ovarian cancer             Environmental factors              Early Menopause   
     

*Over 74% of breast cancers are diagnosed in women with no identifiable risk factors. 

 

What are the warning signs? 

   Lump, hard knot or thickening in the breast 

   Swelling, redness or increased warmth in the breast 

   Change in the size or shape of the breast  

   Itchy, sore or scaling area on the nipple/areola 

   

 

Continued on next pg. 
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RISK FACTORS ON BREAST CANCER 



Nipple discharge (particularly if bloody) that starts suddenly 

 Pulling in of the nipple (inverted nipple) or nipple change direction (retracted 

nipple) 

  Dimpling or puckering of the skin on the breast 

 Unusual pain in an area of the breast 

What are the recommended steps for early detection? 

The best defense against breast cancer starts with you! Sisters Network
®

 Inc. recommends these steps 

for early detection:  

Monthly breast self-exam (BSE) starting at age 20*  

Clinical breast examination by a trained medical professional every 2-3 years beginning at age 20, and 
annually after age 40 

Mammography screening every one to two years for women ages 35-40 (If your mother or sister has had 

breast cancer, you may need to get mammogram earlier and more frequently) Annual mammography 

screening for women age 40+** 

*BSE should be done just as your period ends or for post-menopausal women, the same day each month. 
Most women discover breast masses during monthly breast self-examination. This simple and easy to 
follow examination allows a woman to become more familiar with her breast, making the detection of 
subtle changes or abnormities easier. 

**Women receiving annual mammography screening are 30% less likely to die from breast cancer com-
pared to unscreened women. 

***Breast ultrasound is frequently useful in evaluating breast and mammographic abnormalities, espe-
cially in young women. 
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RISK FACTORS ON BREAST CANCER cont. 



What are the factors that place a woman at increased risk for breast cancer? 

Every woman has some risk for developing breast cancer during her lifetime, and that risk increases as 

she ages. However, the risk of developing breast cancer is not the same for all women. The following are 

some factors known to increase a woman's chance of developing this disease: 

Personal History: Women who have had breast cancer are more likely to develop a second breast can-

cer. Family History: The risk of getting breast cancer increases for a woman whose mother, sister, or 

daughter has had the disease; or who has two or more close relatives, such as cousins or aunts, with a 

history of breast cancer (especially if diagnosed before age 40). About 5 percent of women with breast 

cancer have a hereditary form of this disease. 

Genetic Alterations: Specific alterations in certain genes, such as those in the breast cancer genes 

BRCA1 or BRCA2, make women more susceptible to breast cancer. 

Abnormal Biopsy: Women with certain abnormal breast conditions, such as atypical hyperplasia or 

LCIS (lobular carcinoma in situ), are at increased risk. 

 Other conditions associated with an increased risk of breast cancer: Having children at a later age or 

never having children at all, early onset of menses, taking hormones over an extended period of time, 

and exposure to environmental hazards. 

What is the best method of detecting breast cancer as early as possible? 

A high-quality mammogram, with a clinical breast exam, is the most effective way to detect breast can-

cer early. Using a mammogram, it is possible to detect breast cancer that cannot be felt. However, like 

any test, mammograms have both benefits and limitations. 

Sisters Network® Inc. 
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RISK FACTORS ON BREAST CANCER cont. 



October is also National Domestic 
Violence Awareness Month! 
 
 
Don’t stay silent. It’s time to speak up all month long. 
  
October is National Domestic Violence Awareness Month, 
which first began in 1981 by the National Coalition Against 
Domestic Violence as a Day of Unity to connect battered 
women’s advocates across the country. 

Domestic violence affects millions, both women and men, of every race, reli-
gion, culture and status. It’s not just punches and black eyes -- it’s yelling, hu-
miliation, stalking, manipulation, coercion, threats and isolation. It’s stealing a 
paycheck, keeping tabs online, non-stop texting, constant use the silent treat-
ment, or calling someone stupid so often they believe it. 
  
Since the Violence Against Women Act passed in 1994, we’ve come a long 
way. This landmark legislation, led by then Senator Joe Biden, combined new 
provisions that hold offenders accountable and provide programs and ser-
vices for victims. Between 1993 and 2010, the overall rate of domestic vio-
lence dropped nearly two-thirds and state laws have reformed to address is-
sues such as dating abuse in the workplace, stalking, employment discrimina-
tion and more. 
 
Nearly three out of four Americans personally know someone who is or has 
been a victim of domestic violence. Now is time to take a stand. Support sur-
vivors and speak out against domestic violence all month long. If you need as-
sistance or want to talk to someone about domestic violence, call 1-866-331-
9474 to speak with a trained peer advocate. 

Article: www.breakthecycle.org   
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http://www.ncadv.org/takeaction/DomesticViolenceAwarenessMonth.php
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Our Fundraising committee has decided to extend the Pastries with Pi Krispy Kreme Donut Sale. Due to 

the overwhelming response, we have decided to extend the sale until November 30, 2020. Please see the 

flyer below for purchasing details!! Thank you in advance for your support! 
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Beginning this sorority year, all officers of Beta Pi Chapter will have title specific email addresses. Please 

use the emails listed below for contact. Thank you for understanding and being patient with us during this 

time of transition. 

HEADS UP… 

 

THERE’S A  

PRESIDENT- CASEY PRESTON                                         FINANCIAL SECRETARY-MILDRED WILLIAMS                         

iotabetapipresident@gmail.com                                                                     financialsecbetapi@gmail.com 

                                                                      

VICE PRESIDENT-ADA RAGLIN-THOMAS       CORRESPONDING SECRETARY- JACQUELINE BRYAN-GUILLORY 

        betapivicepresident@gmail.com                                                                        secretarybetapi@gmail.com 

 

RECORDING SECRETARY-BRENDA SANDERS                   DEAN OF INTAKE-RONIQUE HINCHEN 

         recordingsecbetapi@gmail.com                                                             betapideanofintake@gmail.com 

 

        TREASURER- LANA SAMUEL                                                PARLIAMENTARIAN- PAMELA BROADY 

          betapitreasurer1@gmail.com                                                                    Betapiparliamen@gmail.com 

  

                                                         JOURNALIST- VELMA HOWZE-COLLINS 

                                                                       betapijournalist@gmail.com 
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THANK YOU!! 
 

The Beta Pi Bugle staff would like to thank you for taking time to view our Quarterly publication. We look 

forward to providing information about our Chapter, as well as our National and Regional news. If you 

have a story or flyer you would like included in our next issue, feel free to contact Soror Velma Howze-

Collins at betapijournalist@gmail.com. Again, thank you for your continued support.  

 

                                                                                                                                                                                             

Beta Pi Chapter, Houston, TX 

Website: COMING SOON 

Email: betaphichapter1948@gmail.com 

Mailing Address: 9622 Balsam Lane,  

Houston, TX. 77078 

Casey C. Preston, M. Ed., President 

 

 

Southwestern Region 

Website: https://iotaswr.org/ 

Vahnita Loud, SW Regional Director 

 

 

Iota Phi Lambda Sorority, Inc. 

Website: www.iota1929.org  

Dorothy White, National President 
          

                

http://www.iota1929.org/

